
To,

All the Supporters and Well-wishers of Sparsha Trust

Dear Sir/Madam,

Greetings from The Sparsha Trust Children and Team!!

We hope that you are all safe and fine. We feel that it is a 
good opportunity for all of us to stay home and give good 
time to our children and family members. 

Sparsha Trust has also got impacted adversely by Covid 
19 and the subsequent lockdown. Nearly 60-70% of our 
donors and individuals are facing many problems and in 
turn, this has affected us. All are struggling hard to 
safeguard themselves in one way or the other.

We do not want to disturb you all at the time of Corona 
pandemic and it is not right to ask anyone’s support and 
we are not doing it. 

We are happy to share with you all that we are all fine 
during the long 36 days of Corona lockdown. I, along with 
my family and with some admin team members, have 
moved to Nisarga Grama’s children shelter and we are 
spending good quality time with children. 

Now, out of 370 children to whom you were supporting,  
only 100 children and 20 staff are at the center as we had 
to reintegrate 270 children with their families for short 
term. It was very difficult to keep all the children and 
support them at this moment. The children who do not 
have anyone to take care of them, single parented 
children and children whose parents are staying far are 
only staying at Nisarga Grama.

We are engaging the children in the following activities (i) 
yoga and exercise (ii) cleaning the campus (iii) Big Boss 

Activities where 6 groups have been formed, and each 
group has been assigned different responsibilities and 
tasks. These include cleaning the campus, museum 
development, classroom development etc. This is followed 
by story telling where we narrate stories from mythologies 
– Ramayana, moral lesson stories, general knowledge 
enrichment, prayer and singing of devotional songs. 

A key activity is maintaining the greenery, plants and trees 
with campus made compost and eco-friendly techniques. 
We are also working on rain water harvesting and bore 
recharging activities, so that the rains of this year can be 
collected and made use of at a later stage. 

Additionally, our children have given expression to their 
imagination by painting on the walls of Nisarga Grama. 
They are also gradually learning to do minor repairing or 
filling of cracks wherever they are found. This will help to 
seal seepage. 

Each morning, the children are engaged in learning 
activities based upon the Class or standard they belong to. 
(English, computer, science, math and Hindi – basic 
concepts) 

You all have supported us so far and you have made us to 
grow by encouraging us in all possible ways. We would like 
to retain this all the time and do the work of giving good 
citizens to our society. For this, you will have to stay with us, 
lead us by holding our hands and make us work in such a 
way that hundreds of children will be benefited from this 
organization. 

We request you to help the needy people in your 
surroundings and provide at least one meal to them.  we 
have to help others to control COVID-19. We also request 
you all to maintain social distance, use sanitizers and 
contribute to the welfare of our country by staying at home. 

We know that you all will help the poor people, follow the 
rules and cooperate with the government and we hope that 
we will be successful in the battle against COVID-19.

Thanking you,

Gopinath. R
Managing Trustee,
Sparsha Trust
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